
 

Dulwich Hill Station Precinct Upgrade 
Construction Update – February 2023 

Dear resident/ business owner 

The Inner West Council is progressing with the 
upgrade to the public domain within the Dulwich 
Hill Station precinct. We wrote to you in 
November 2022 providing a construction update 
noting a completion date of February 2023 which 
was subject to weather and third-party approvals.  
 
Since this time, we have completed the majority 
of works north of the Station on Wardell Road 
and a large portion of the new footpath paving on 
the west side of Wardell Road, south of the 
Station, however we have experienced further 
issues with service works which has impacted the 
program.  
 
In this regard, Ausgrid related network 
shutdowns scheduled for December were 
cancelled by them and have led to further time 
extensions to complete the underground power 
related works.  
 
We regrettably inform you that the works are now 
anticipated for completion in April/ May 23, 
weather permitting and conditional on the 
completion of remaining services works. 
 
We are working hard to complete the works 
which will deliver an enhanced public domain 
environment that will complement the upgrade of 
the Dulwich Hill Station and we appreciate your 
continued patience.  
 

Remaining Works 

The remaining works are largely focused on the 
Wardell/Dudley intersection which will mean the 
overall construction area will progressively 
reduce and see the return of parking on the west 
side of Wardell Road. 

 

 

 

There will be a continuation of the paving of 
footpaths on both sides of Wardell Road, Dudley 
Street and around Ewart Street intersection along 
with the construction of the new seating 
elements.  

The new traffic control signals/pedestrian lights at 
the intersection of Wardell Road and Dudley 
Steet and light pole related works to the 
intersection of Ewart Street and Wardell Road will 
completed in February although not activated 
immediately, this will happen once the 
intersection works are completed. 

The section of raised road at the intersection of 
Dudley Steet and Wardell Road will be completed 
immediately after the new traffic control signals 
underground infrastructure has been installed. 
These works will commence in early March and 
be constructed in stages to be completed mid-
April.  Traffic management will be adjusted to 
consider these works. 

Above ground utilities adjustments and removal 
of redundant timber electricity poles will occur in 
April. 

Further information about the works including a 
plan of the Dudley/ Wardell intersection, and 
ongoing construction updates can be found via 
the below QR code. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact Council’s 
Project Manager Stephen Joannidis should you 
have any specific questions on 

9392 5532 

or 

stephen.joannidis@innerwest.nsw.gov.au
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